Mr. Gwinn Henry, Director of Athletics, University of Kansas.

Deer Guinn:

Confirming my conversation with you this morning, I want to assure you that we will be very happy to have you speak briefly to the coaches and players assembled for our basketball clinic on Saturday afternoon, December 3, in Hoch Auditorium. The meeting begins at 2:30 c'clock.

Coach Tom Scott, of Warrensburg, will use his team for demonstrations for about 30 minutes, and I plan to use the Kansas team for a similar length of time. We also plan to show the movie talkies on basketball.

We have invited Chancellor Lindley to extend a greeting to the group, and we also expect to have Dr. Naismith there to speak. I believe we are going to have a fine crowd and a good program. I trust that you will find it possible to be present and to speak to our group.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach,